Yapham cum Meltonby Parish Council
www.yaphamcummeltonby.co.uk

Clerk: Mrs Jo Green, 29 Barmby Road, Pocklington, York YO42 2DL
Tel.01759 301386

Minutes of a meeting of Yapham cum Meltonby Parish Council on 11th October 2016 in Yapham Village hall at 7.30pm

Present: Cllr P Arnold, Cllr P Bradley ( chairman),Cllr L Gray, Cllr L Hammond, Cllr K Moverley, 
J Green (clerk)

Cllr Bradley welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Public Session: there were no members of the public wishing to address the council.

95/16 Apologies there were no apologies

96/16 To receive Declarations of Interest: there were no declarations of interest.

97/16 The minutes of the meeting held on 13th September 2016  were proposed by Cllr Arnold and seconded by Cllr Moverley and agreed as a true and accurate  record and Cllr Bradley signed them as such on behalf of the council.

98/16 To receive the clerk's report on matters being progressed from previous meetings.

New road name: The clerk had sent in a suggestion, as requested, for a new road name at Yapham Mill, but the residents had asked for it to remain as Keldspring Lane so ERYC would call it Keldspring Lane. It was not clear why the Parish Council had been asked for a new suggestion.

99/16Planning

An enforcement notice had been served regarding the caravan at Alder Lodge. No further action could be taken until February 2017.

The appeal regarding the log cabin at Eastfield had been dismissed .Councillors noted that the inspector had said that a 3 bedroom  dwelling with  extensive gardens was beyond that which would be reasonably necessary to accommodate a rural worker in this case.

100/16 Accounts

The bank balance 	£ 3803.64
The payments below were approved:
Clerk's salary and allowance August	£134.01
Autela Payroll Services 			£27.95
Yapham Parish Hall Fund		£60.00


92/16 Correspondence

ERNLLCA September newsletter
Humberside Police Bulletin October
ERYC re Hull City of Culture
ERYC Make Time for Winter booklets - these were to be placed in the telephone box
Library Theatre re touring plays. Cllr Gray proposed, Cllr Bradley seconded and it was agreed that if the Village Hall Committee were willing to put on the Allan Bennett play at a reasonable ticket price, then the Parish Council would cover the shortfall if the ticket sales did not cover the  fee for the play.
The clerk was asked to inform the secretary. 
Western Parishes Liaison Group - the next meeting was on Thursday 27 October at 7.00pm at Wilberfoss Community Centre.
Crime prevention Panel - there was to be a Safe Neighbourhood event at Burnby Hall Community Centre on Saturday 22 October between 10.00am and 12.00 noon.

93/16 Councillors reports
It was reported that the pile of waste material off Feoffee Lane, which had been reported at the last meeting, had been removed.
Cllr Gray had reported some fly tipping to the police and to the Pocklington Post.

94/16 Date of next meeting 8th November

The meeting closed at 8.25pm.

